MAYOR JIM GRAY “ LEXI NGTON CHARLES MARTIN

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

TO: Mayor Jim Gray
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Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director
Division of Water Quality

DATE: May 8, 2017

SUBJECT: Recommendation for a FY17 (Class B Education) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive
Grant for The Living Arts and Science Center, Inc. (LASC).

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a Y17 (Class B Education) Stormwater
Quality Projects Incentive Grant for The Living Arts and Science Center, Inc. (LASC)., in the amount of
$34,920.00.

Purpose of Request

The purpose of the project is to develop new and expand existing curricula utilizing LASC’s newly
constructed and renovated facility and grounds. Grant funds will suppott programs that focus on water
quality, stormwater issues, and water conservation. LASC anticipates reaching over 40,000 children and
adults directly through their various programs, as well as regular classes and workshops. They also
anticipate reaching additional audiences through field trips and activities at LASC, on their website,
through social media, and in handouts.

Project Cost in FY17 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of $34,920.00 and will be
fully spent by FY18.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 — 303204 — 3373 — 78112 — WQINCENTIVE_17 — WQ_GRANT
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